FARNSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL




Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting  held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 
24th April 2007 in the Lower Hall, Village Centre, New Hill, Farnsfield.


Chairman Cllr DA Peet.

Present.
Cllrs. J Bradbury, KJ Clarke, R Davis, PJ Elliott, A Farr, AD Jepson,  FA Reynolds,  G Rhodes, LM Selby, G Stafford 
 M Salt (Clerk)
14 parishioners.

Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 21st April 2006 were circulated. Cllr Elliott stated that there was an omission in the minutes concerning the pacing of the newsletter in the library.
They were proposed for acceptance by Hugh Milton, seconded by Derek Jepson and approved, noting the comments of Paul Elliott.

Matters arising
None

General discussion
A general discussion took place regarding the level of policing in the village.
These included a report of 6 gates stolen from fields on Longland Lane.
Telephone call to Southwell Police Station regarding vandalism – no response due to the wrong number being used.
No response from the police despite two youths being caught on Parfitt Drive setting fire to areas of grass etc. Following comments from the police they declined to respond and advised a call to the Fire Service , also declined to respond.
It was noted that whilst the Parish Council were collating incidents they could not report them on behalf of a third party.
It was also commented that there was to be a meeting regarding policing, discussed with Dist. Cllr N Armstrong in April, information awaited.
1. The circulation of the Parish Newsletter was discussed and it was suggested that all households should be provided with a copy; this being beyond remit of the Parish Council as the Newark Advertiser (used to distribute the newsletter) does not go to all households. It was agreed that copies would be available in the Library and other central areas in the village plus the normal circulation.
1. Comment was made regarding the schedule of visits made by the Community Policing Vehicle suggesting that Thursday was not a good day nor was the location of the vehicle. The Clerk agreed to contact the police and pass on the information.
1. Concerns were expressed regarding the lack of police presence in the village; it was accepted that the new beat officer had promised to visit the area but it was accepted that his presence was unlikely due to the large area he had to cover. The addition of 4 Community Service Officers later in the year would only slightly alleviate this.
1. Highway matters were commented upon particularly relating to Tippings Lane and the safety of pedestrians due to the increased number of vehicles on the road. It was pointed out that a meeting had taken place with Bob Hart, Nottinghamshire County Council Director of Highways; several things were promised but nothing has happened to date, these consisted mainly of warnings to be painted on the road surfaces. The matter would be pursued.
1. Comment was made that the Precept had been increased by 10% and this should have been undertaken gradually. The view of the Parish Council was stated that there had been a conscious decision to pass on the money recovered from the unlawful actions of the previous clerk in order to reduce the precept. The overall increase over an 8 year period was less than 1% per annum. It was stated that the precept in the future would at least have to keep in line with inflation but the Council was also looking at ways to reduce costs and maintain the level of service. An example was the removal of the village maintenance contract (grass cutting etc.) from the County Council to Parish Council control reducing the costs
Considerable and increasing the level of service.
1. Concern was expressed at the continued use of the ‘voluntary’ one way system at the school area this was causing difficulties to residents and instances of parents stopping on the yellow zone.
1. There was a renewed call for the installation of CCTV in the village to combat and detect vandalism.
1. Concern was expressed regarding dog fouling in certain areas, the meeting was informed of the new agreement currently under way with Newark & Sherwood District Council but enforcement currently can take place.
1. The Warwick Public House was discussed and the problems associated with it and the regular changes of landlords.
1. It was urged that the library should be used as much as possible as there was a fear that the local one could be closed as some of the customers had gone to the new library in Southwell.

The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and assured the meeting that the issues raised would be pursued by the Parish Council wherever possible.



The meeting closed at 7.50pm.
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